
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Anthony called the April 6, 2017 Senior Commission meeting to order at 
1:00 p.m. 
 
Members present:  Kitty Greenwood, Ruth Schwab & Mike Vallone & Bernice 
Brown 
 
The minutes of the April 2017 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Motion 
by Kitty Greenwood and seconded by Ruth Schwab to accept the minutes as 
presented.  Motion carried and the minutes were accepted as presented. 
 
St. Vincent DePaul:  They are still getting around 30 people coming in for food 
and money for rent and medicine. 
 
American Legion:  Our legion has the largest membership around this area.  The 
legion will start getting busy beginning in the month of May.  Mike reminded the 
commission of the pancake breakfast on April 23rd. 
 
Blood Drive repost by Ruth Schwab:  The blood drive did extremely well in 
March. The move to the police station seemed to increase our donations.  Ruth 
also inquired about  the cell phones for seniors program run through the Cook 
County Sheriff’s department. 
 
Relay for Life report by Kitty Greenwood.  The theme for the relay is Super 
Hero’s.  The corporate fee is $500 and that will get their name on the shirt. The 
relay is looking for a bagpiper for the night of the event. The survivor dinner will 
be on the night of the relay starting at 5pm. All the restaurants in Elmwood Park 
are donating food. The cost for the luminaria’s will be $10 each.  
 
Senior Towers report by Sheree Victorian: no report due to the absence of Sheree 
Victorian. 
 
Lisa reminded the members to be wary of phone scams.  The village is looking for 
volunteers for the 125th anniversary celebration.  On Thursday June 8th  during 
Jazz night there will be a historical display in the tent.   
 
The Senior Commission meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 


